Further to my previous comments (St Athan consultation) I would like to respond formally to your recent application:

1. The existing hedgerow located along Cowbridge Road has been reported to have little value necessary for its retention.  This hedgerow together with the existing trees in and surrounding the site (regardless of ecological value) offer natural screening for the development as you look across and beyond the site towards Flemingston.   

These established and thriving green features contribute significantly towards the special landscape value of the site.  Retention of these features offer natural boundary protection / definition to the development whilst offering natural and sensitive screening for neighbouring or overlooking properties.  The natural habitat screening would allow the development to nestle in more comfortably with the natural contours of the site whilst retaining the habitat for the local wildlife, birds of prey that are regularly seen.  This type of boundary treatment is also in keeping with the adjacent housing developments in the areas of immediate vicinity to the site.

This feature should be retained and not exchanged for immature, low scale planting nor compromised as a result of the new developments insertion into the landscape.  

2. I currently have minimal light pollution at the rear of my house between the hours of dusk and dawn.  The street lighting locally is currently functioning on timers and the fittings slowly being upgraded to downward facing LED fittings. They are also installed on reduced height columns so that the light spill is minimal and suitable for a village setting.  The nightscape view across the fields outwards towards Flemingstone and New Barn is almost zero.  In order to prevent light pollution spilling into the neighbouring areas, it is essential that the development is installed with reduced height columns, downward LED fittings which are controlled on a timer.     

3. As mentioned in the D&AS, the majority of neighbouring properties within the village are of a 2 storey nature. “Large apartment blocks or focal buildings of a 3 storey nature” are completely out of character with the neighbouring context and this must be reconsidered as unacceptable.  Possibly 2 storey residential properties with the 3rd storey located within the roof level may be more appropriate for a village border setting on a green field site.   In addition, the massing of the buildings on the steeply sloping site must also be strongly considered; appropriately locating any taller properties away from the higher land and any outward facing elevations.  If necessary, locating these to the lower areas of the site, away from road would hopefully ensure that the new development sits respectfully amongst the adjacent built environment as you enter the village from the countryside. 

The above comments reflect my concerns / observations noted at the consultation in the village at the end of last year.  I had trusted that these may be addressed in the application but cannot see any changes from that demonstrated in November.  I would hope the above commentary is considered and noted in any conditions associated with the proposed development. 

